
 
MINUTE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL AT NEXT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Sandwick Community Council 
 

Minute of Meeting held at 7:30pm on Tuesday 26th November 2024. 
Meeting held at Hoswick Visitor Centre 

 

 
Members Present 
 
 
Present 
 

 
Clerk 
 
 
 

Apologies 
 

 
 
Invited  
 

Kevin Sandison (Vice-chair), Yvonne Malcolmson, Andrew Stout, Janet Dunnet,  
Andrew Stout, Graeme Garrick, Michael Jamieson,  
 
Ian Smith (SIC) 
 
 

Heather Grieve 
 

 
Michael Duncan (SIC), Jimmy Smith, Ana Arnett , Bryan Peterson (Chair) 
 
 

 

Cllr Alex Armitage, Cllr Allison Duncan, Cllr Robbie McGregor 
 

Agenda Item 
 
 
Road Services 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Declaration of 
Interest 
 
 

Narrative 
 
 
Ian attended the meeting to show members a preliminary proposals Roads Service 
have for an active travel scheme from Setter to Veester Hill. Members were happy 
to see this proposal as it would ensure paths right from setter and then joining in 
with existing paths at Veester Hill.  
 
Steven left meeting at 8pm. 
 
Ian Left meeting 7:45pm 
 
No Declaration of Interest. 

Police Report No Police report available.  

Approval of 
Previous Minutes 
 
Planning 

The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on Tuesday 29th October 2024, were 
approved.  Proposed by Andrew Stout and seconded by Yvonne Malcolmson.  
 
No Planning Applications. 

  
Finance Report 
 
 
 
Distribution Grant 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Financial Report dated 26th November 2024 was distributed to members. 
Accounts showed income and expenditure. 
 
 
All applications were discussed. Members have followed the guidelines whilst 
deciding which projects to fund. Clerk will contact all applicants.  
Awards were given to: 
Sandwick Youth & Community Centre      £350  
Royal Voluntary Services            £375 
Sandwick Fun day                                     £1,406.96 
 



 
 
 
 
SCBF 
 
 
 
 
 

This leaves £868.04 available for other applications. Applications will be reopened 
for decision at February meeting.  
 
Members discussed 2 applications, although they felt that both applications had 
merit, they decided to offer Part Funding to one project and decided not to award 
any funding to one project.  

Any other 
Business 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
a) Members discussed the proposed 50mph speed limit at Levenwick. 

Members would welcome the reduced speed limit.  
 

b) Concerns were raised about the number of cars with broken bits currently 
around Sandwick, areas where concerns have been raised are around 
central Sandwick and the Shed near Sandwick Junior High School.  
 

 
 

 

Carried forward 
 
 
 
 
 
 

i. Senior Pupil council invitation. – Chair will maintain contact with staff to 
organise a visit. 

ii. Broonies Taing Pier is an ongoing concern for the community, due to 
safety concerns the members of the community council are keen to see a 
resolution and will continue to support were appropriate. Clerk has been in 
contact with building standards. Members have also discussed Broonies 
Taing Pier with Marine Scientists at UHI Shetland to see if they can be of 
any assistance.  

 
 
 

 
 

Meeting closed at 8:30pm 
The next meeting is set for 7:30pm on Tuesday 21st January 2024 at Hoswick visitor centre. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


